
Save theDate

GALA DINNER: A ROARING GOOD TIME

SHANGRI-LA BARR AL JISSAH, BALLROOM
COCKTAIL: 7:30PM | DINNER: 8PM

DRESS CODE: BLACK TIE WITH RIBBONS

Dinner with wine:
OMR 55 net for members,

OMR 70 net for international members and guests

Dinner without wine:
OMR 35 net for members, OMR 55 net for guests

*Prices are listed per person

RSVP
VINA MARIE HO

+968 2477 6237 or +968 9678 7581
vinamarie.ho@shangri-la.com

16.05.2024

Dear Members,

La Chaîne des Rôtisseurs, in collaboration with the management team of Shangri-La Al Husn and 
Barr Al Jissah, Muscat, extends a cordial invitation to you for our annual Gala Dinner.

We are thrilled to be returning to Shangri-La Muscat, a venue that holds cherished memories of 
past Chaîne dinners. Our hosts, including the Hotel Manager, Nick Flynn, with his close

collaborators, Eric Fettke, the Executive Chef, and Nabiel El-Nakib, the Executive Assistant 
Manager of Food and Beverages, have meticulously prepared the setting for an

unforgettable evening.

This year, our Gala Dinner theme is "A Roaring Good Time," celebrating the infamous parties
of a bygone era. In keeping with tradition, new members will be inaugurated, and long-standing

members will be promoted prior to the dinner, in the Assifah room, adjacent to the Main Ballroom, 
commencing at 6:30pm.

Chef Eric has promised a spectacular menu inspired by and celebrating dishes from that era,
sure to delight and surprise your palate.

Should you wish to extend your stay at Shangri-La Al Husn,
the resort has generously tailored an offer as follows:

Shangri-La Al Husn: OMR 90 net per room per night including breakfast,
mini-bar, afternoon high tea, and aperitifs for two adults

Shangri-La Barr Al Jissah, Al Bandar: OMR 70 net per room per night including breakfast for two adults

Dinner reservations and payments will close on Tuesday, 14th May, by close of business.
We strongly encourage all new members to attend the inauguration ceremony.

As this is the headline event of the year, it presents a unique opportunity to introduce the Chaîne 
to potential new members among your friends and acquaintances. Therefore, we kindly request you 

to extend this invitation to as many guests as possible.

Vive la Chaîne!


